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April 20th, 2011

Dr. Dinah Shelton

President, Inter-American Commission on Human Rights

Organization of American States

Washington, D. C. 

Dear Madam President:


I am pleased to address you in follow-up to our discussions, to inform that at its meeting on April 20th, 2011, the Permanent Council of the Organization of American States took note of the Commissioners’ proposed amendment to Article 11 of the Rules of Procedure of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR), announced in press release No. 28/11 during the Commission’s 142nd regular session. 


The Permanent Council took note of the Member States’ concerns which I had raised with you at our private meeting on April 19th, 2011 to the effect that the proposed change regarding the appointment of the Executive Secretary could contradicts the Commission’s Statute as adopted by the General Assembly of the Organization.


I communicated to the Council your agreement to convey to the Commissioners these concerns and to propose a re-formulation of the amendments proposed on Article 11.


The Permanent Representative of Peru, His Excellency Hugo De Zela, also informed the Council of your letter dated April 19th addressed to him in his capacity as Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs, on this subject.  I wish to express to you my appreciation for that letter which conforms to the undertakings you gave me at our meeting.  

…/


The Permanent Council decided therefore, that the question of the proposed amendment ought to be analyzed by its Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) and that the Commissioners should present a reformulated text that more correctly reflects their intention and respects the provisions of Article 21 of the IACHR Statutes, as approved by the General Assembly of the Organization. The Permanent Council also decided to await the recommendations of the CAJP regarding any proposed amendment to the IACHR Rules of Procedure.
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Accept, Madam, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.
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Gillian M. S. Bristol


Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Grenada

Chair of the Permanent Council

of the Organization of American States

cc:
H. E. Ambassador Hugo De Zela, Permanent Representative of Peru and Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Committee
H. E. Mr. Jose Miguel Insulza, Secretary General

H. E. Ambassador Albert Ramdin, Assistant Secretary General
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